MEMORANDUM

TO:

President Edward T. Foote II

FROM:

Dr. John Knoblock TK Chairman, Faculty Senate

DATE:

April 29, 1987

SUBJECT:

Faculty Senate Legislation #86005(B) - Change of Name from the *Department of General Business Management and Organization* to the **Department of Management**.

The Faculty Senate, at its meeting of February 23, voted to approve Faculty Senate Legislation #86005(B) - Change of Name for the Department of General Business Management and Organization. The text of the legislation is attached.

This legislation is now forwarded to you for your action.

JK/b

Attachment

cc: Provost Luis Glaser



Faculty Senate Action #86005 Class B Legislation

At its meeting of February 23, 1987 the Faculty Senate approved a change of name from the *Department of General Business Management and Organization* to the **Department of Management**.

CAPSULE:

Faculty Senate Legislation #86005(B) - Change of Name from the Department of General Business, Management and Organization to the Department of Management

RESPONSE BY THE PRESTOENT:	DATE: 3/1/8/
APPROVED:	/ / /
OFFICE OR INDIVIDUAL TO IMPLEMENT OR PUBLISH	•
EFFECTIVE DATE OF LEGISLATION:	
NOT APPROVED AND REFERRED TO:	to the state of th
REMARKS (IF NOT APPROVED):	
	· British (British (British) And Andrews (British) Andrews (British) Andrews (British) Andrews (British)
Parameter der 18-18-18-18-18-18-18-18-18-18-18-18-18-1	riika dagaa ka k

FACULTY SENATE MEETING

February 23, 1987

Call to Order and Approval of Minutes

The open session of the Senate was called to order at 4:40 P.M. by Dr. Knoblock. The minutes of the January 26 meeting were approved as submitted.

Discussion of Bylaw on Faculty Status, Appointments, Promotion, and Tenure

Dr. Knoblock introduced a draft of important differences between the proposed changes and previous drafts. Discussion followed regarding the status of educator faculty, and the limitation of 10%. It was moved by Dr. Zaller, seconded by Dr. Zwibelman, to amend the language of new 1.5, section 2), by substituting the existing language in section 2). The motion to amend failed. The motion to approve the language in New 1.5 carried. The new sections of 2.2.1, 2.2.2, and 2.3 were approved with minor editorial changes. Dr. Knoblock pointed out the major changes being proposed in Sections 7 through 10.

Bachelor of Science Degree in Land Development and Planning (Second Reading)

The motion from the Senate Council to approve the School of Architecture's proposed degree program in land development and planning was approved by a vote of 19 in favor, 3 opposed, with one abstention.

Proposed Name Change for the Department of General Business,

Management and Organization

The proposed name change for the Department of General Business, Management and Organization was presented. A letter from Dean Borsting stating that the School Council is empowered to act for the school faculty was discussed. The Chairman was requested to make a formal inquiry into the nature of the delegation of power to the Council. The proposed name change to the Department of Management was approved.

Library Committee

Dr. Alexandrakis presented the proposed legislation to change the status of the Library Committee from a Senate committee to a University committee. It was moved by Dr. Zaller, and seconded, to amend the section on membership as follows:

1) substitute "upon nomination by" for "in consultation with" in the first sentence;

2) strike the second sentence up to "it shall be composed" and add "and the Provost, or his designee" at the end of the sentence; and 3) add "The Chair shall be elected by the body from among its faculty members" before the last sentence. The motion to amend carried. It was moved by Mr. Harvell, seconded by Ms. Seiler, to add one graduate student, elected by the Graduate Student Association, and one undergraduate student, elected by the Undergraduate Student Body Government to the membership of the committee. The amendment carried. The motion as amended carried.



Office of the Dean School of Business Administration P.O. Box 248027 Coral Gables, Florida 33124 (305) 284-4643

MEMORANDUM

February 11, 1987

TO:

Dr. John Knoblock

Chairman

Faculty Senate

FROM:

Dr. Jack R. Borstin

Dean

School of Business Administration

SUBJECT:

Name Change; Department of General Business,

Management and Organization

I wholeheartedly support the unanimous vote by Departmental faculty in the Department of General Business, Management and Organization to change their Department's name to the "Department of Management." This new title is consistent with other management departments in accredited schools of business across the country.

On October 30, 1986, our School Council, which is empowered to act for our School's faculty, unanimously voted to approve the Departmental name change.

/er

cc: Dr. Linda L. Neider

Chairman

Department of General Business, Management and Organization School of Business Administration





$\begin{picture}(100,0) \put(0,0){\line(1,0){100}} \put(0,0){\line(1,0){1$

February 10, 1987

TO:

Dr. John H. Knoblock

Chairman

Faculty Senate

FROM:

Dr. Linda L. Neider

Chairman

Department of General Business, Management

and Organization

School of Business Administration

SUBJECT:

Proposed Departmental Name Change

As noted in my November 20, 1986 memorandum to you, our Departmental faculty voted unanimously to change the name of the Department of General Business, Management and Organization to "Department of Management." On October 30, 1986, the School Council also unanimously voted to approve our proposal for a name change. It should be noted that the title "Department of General Business" is typically used in community colleges to denote a department in which secretarial courses/office management courses are offered.

Approximately seventy percent (N = 246) of departments (comparable to ours) in AACSB accredited schools of business use the departmental name "Management." Needless to say, we would like our title to be compatible with comparable departments in top undergraduate/graduate business schools.

LLN/ss

cc: Dr. Jack R. Borsting

Dean

School of Business Administration



Proposed Name Change for the Department of General Business, Management and Organization

It was <u>moved</u>, and seconded, to recommend to the Senate on February 23 the approval of the proposed name change from the Department of General Business, Management and Organization to the Department of Management. This action is contingent upon the receipt of information that the school faculty has approved the proposal, or that the school council is empowered to act for the school faculty. The <u>motion carried</u>. The question was raised whether the Senate had approved the disestablishment of the general business major. Dr. Knoblock stated that it appears that the Senate never received such a request.

Academic Standards Committee Report on Grades

There was no discussion on this item.

Budget Report

The Senate Council moved into Executive Session to discuss this matter.



$\underline{\mathsf{M}} \ \underline{\mathsf{E}} \ \underline{\mathsf{M}} \ \underline{\mathsf{O}} \ \underline{\mathsf{R}} \ \underline{\mathsf{A}} \ \underline{\mathsf{N}} \ \underline{\mathsf{D}} \ \underline{\mathsf{U}} \ \underline{\mathsf{M}}$

November 20, 1986

TO:

Dr. John H. Knoblock

Chairman

Faculty Senate

VIA:

Dr. Jack R. Borsting yummin

Dean

School of Business Administration

FROM:

Dr. Linda L. Neider

Chairman

Department of General Business, Management

and Organization

School of Business Administration

SUBJECT: Department Name Change

At our October 29th Departmental meeting, the faculty voted unanimously to change the name of the Department of General Business, Management and Organization to Department of Management. This vote was precipitated by the fact that the Department no longer has a general business major. On October 30, 1986, the School Council also unanimously voted to approve our Departmental name change.

LLN/ss

